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                                                                                                                    April 2, 2020
Honorable President and Members
of the City Council of Baltimore
Room 409, City Hall
100 N. Holliday Street
Baltimore, Maryland 21202

Attn: Natawna Austin, Executive Secretary

 			Re: City Council Bill 21-0096– Building Code – Permit Exemption for
                                                                                       Shed Etc. Construction  
                                                                                             
                               
 Dear President and City Council Members:

          You have requested the advice of the Law Department regarding City Council Bill 21-0096. City Council Bill 96 revises the City’s building code to adopt a provision of the International Building Code exempting certain one story detached accessory structures used as tool and storage sheds, playhouses and similar uses from construction permitting requirements. 

These types of structures are also regulated by the Zoning Code. Should this bill pass, even though there would be no building permit required, the requirements for accessory structures in the Zoning Code would still be applicable. In all residential districts, accessory structures must comply with the standards in Title15, Subtitle 5. Some of the more relevant standards are: 

(1)  The total area of all accessory structures may not occupy more than 50% of the area of the required rear yard.
(2) Unless otherwise permitted or restricted by this subtitle, no accessory structure may exceed 15 feet in height   
(3) Unless otherwise permitted or restricted by this subtitle, accessory structures must comply 
with the yard requirements of the district.
 See Baltimore City Code Art. 32, Title 15, Sec. 15-501
        
           The Law Department advises that the Zoning Code standards should be consulted whenever an accessory structure is being considered but has no legal concerns with the bill. Accordingly, the Law Department approves City Council Bill 21-0096 for form and legal sufficiency.





	                                    Sincerely yours,
                                                                                          
                                                  Elena R. DiPietro

                                                                                   Elena R. DiPietro
                                                                                   Chief Solicitor


cc:   James L. Shea, City Solicitor 
        Darnell Ingram, Deputy Solicitor
        Stephen Salsbury, Chief of Staff
        Natasha Mehu, Director , MOGR
        Nina Themilis, MOGR
        Nikki Thompson, President’s Office
        Matthew Stegman, President’s  Office
        Hilary Ruley, Chief Solicitor
        Victor Tervala, Chief Solicitor
        Ashlea Brown, Special Solicitor
        Dereka Bolden, Assistant Solicitor
        Avery Aisenstark, Director,  DLR





2

image1.png




